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February 2020 President’s Message 

Fellow TU members, 

January's Chapter meeting was well-attended as our membership turned out to hear Ted Patlen show us his tricks and tech-

niques for finding and catching fish on Cape Cod and beyond.  Thank you Ted for sharing your time and knowledge with us.  Year-

ly elections were also held at the January Meeting and the following slate of officers was unanimously elected: 

President:   Roberta (Robbie) Mazzoli 
Vice President:  Alan Alai 
Treasurer:  Michael Howard 
Secretary:  Peter Schilling 
Past President:  Tim Lynch 
Board Members: Fred Monahan (Fly Fishing School), Ron Reif (Rollcast), Charlie Orr 
 
Thank you to:  

Charlie for your service as Treasurer and for agreeing to stay on to help out as a Board Member 

Tom Planert for your support and for leading the Kayak Cleanup project 

Peter for stepping up as Secretary 

We still have some important volunteer positions that we need help with.  Would you please consider getting more involved and 

donating some of your time to these activities? 

Coffee/Snacks for the Chapter Meetings 

This can be as simple or involved as you'd like to make it.  You can stop by Dunkin' on your way to the meeting and 

pick up a couple boxes of Joe or use the Chapter's thermoses and make coffee at home and bring it in. Either 

way, the only cost of doing this is your time; the Chapter reimburses you for any costs incurred. 

Speaker Coordination 

Dan Tobin graciously took on this task for several years (Thank you Dan!) We are now looking for someone to take 

this on.  This involves lining up speakers for only 4 more speakers for this year (March, May, October and No-

vember) 

Kayak Cleanup 

Tom has done a great job of organizing these events during the non-winter months, which perform the really useful 

service of cleaning up trash from rivers and estuaries up and down the Cape.  He is looking to pass the baton on 

this to a new leader.  This involves setting the schedule for the different locations based on the tides and lead-

ing the event on the scheduled dates, gathering waivers from participants, etc.  Tom can tell you more about it 

if you have interest.   

Looking forward to seeing you at the February 12th Chapter Meeting and/or the following 2020 events: 

2/12   Chapter Meeting 

2/16   Quashnet Workday 

4/5     Annual Fundraising Banquet 

5/1-5/3  Fly Fishing School 

 

Tight lines,  

Robbie 

 

 



Events 
 

Board meeting:  

February 5, 6pm, Liberty Hall, Marstons Mills (2150 Main St, Marstons Mills, MA 02648) 

 

Chapter Meeting: 

February 12, 6:30-8pm, Liberty Hall 

Speaker: Warren Winders on Red Brook 

Bring a friend 

 

Quashnet River Restoration Workday:  

February 16, 9am-12pm  

We’ll be meeting at the Martin Road gate at 9:00. Come on down and join the gang as we 
continue to work to improve the habitat for wild native brook trout in this river. Bring waders, 
gloves, bug spray, drinking water, etc. The work to preserve wild fish is very important here 
on Cape Cod!  Please join us.  

 

Fly Tying Nights:  

3rd and 4th Wednesdays Jan, Feb, and March 

Liberty Hall, Marstons Mills 

 



 

Quashnet River Restoration Updates 

 

      On Sunday, January 19, Peter Schilling, Charles Orr, Mark Hattman, Tim Lynch and Francis Smith proceeded to cut 

about 500 feet of sweet gale, (take note of that name) from the Quashnet’s banks which is part of the process that will 

allow us to plan about 270 wetland loving trees on April 19, 2020.  I am waiting to hear from AmeriCorps to see if they 

will be able to assist us with preparations prior to the April tree planting date. 

      In the meantime brush cutting will continue during the week as much as time will allow.  The access road to the 

tree planting site is also being trimmed back of encroaching bear oak (also called scrub oak), its name derived from the 

fact that the only animal that will eat its extremely bitter acorns is a bear.  We are also delivering compost, 8 tons of 

the stuff, to aid us in planting the trees Quashnet River style.  Just what is that all about?  Well, a lot of years ago, or 

once upon a time, we planted trees as ‘ lining- out bare root stock’, unfortunately they did not survive very well so we 

had to come up with a different planting method which would give these trees a good chance to survive and accom-

plish the goal of helping to keep the Quashnet’s water cold.  While in Maine one November day, lost in a massive 

northern white cedar swamp (not really lost), I was looking at trees that were perched above the water in the swamp.  

That gave me the idea to plant the trees on the Quashnet in a manner that would simulate the condition of these 

northern white cedars I was looking at while trying to find my way out of the place.  The trees on the Quashnet are 

planted on top of the abandon bog surface in the following way.  Most of the trees we are planting in April are current-

ly six to eight feet tall which will place them well above the brush as the brush starts to grow back after it has been cut.  

The trees are in pots and have been for two years.  They are removed from the pots, placed on the abandon bog sur-

face, and a pyramid of compost is applied all around the root ball and about two inches higher than the root ball sur-

face.  The latter part of this planting procedure allows for some wind and rain erosion that will invariably occur.  This 

method keeps the roots out of the water which is usually only a few inches below the abandon bog's surface.  

      While loading my truck with the compost I had the pleasure of making the acquaintance of the Dirt Goddess!  I am 

not sure but I think she was taking advantage of the mild January weather to accomplish getting a jump start on her 

gardens.  I typically fill 3, forty two gallon trash cans and 22, five gallon buckets to be able to deliver a one-half ton load 

of compost to the tree planting site.  I back my truck, with the tailgate open. Into the massive pile of compost and then 

start shoveling.  The five gallon buckets are placed nearby until the trash cans are filled.  Well the Dirt Goddess must 

have spotted those buckets and when I was busy filling the trash cans she took off with five of them.  I guess she 

thought I didn’t see her take the buckets and she began filling them up and placing them in her Subaru station wagon.  

When she was on the third bucket I asked her whom she thought those buckets belonged.  She said she thought they 

we there for the taking!  I said you didn’t answer my question!  She became somewhat annoyed and said ‘Well, they 

belong to the Town Of Falmouth’.  I said “I am not the Town of Falmouth, those buckets belong to me’.  She said,' Too 

bad, I need them, I’ll bring them back when I am done’.  She finished filling MY BUCKETS and drove away in her green 

Subaru!   On my return trip form the river for my second load the front end loader driver that works the site for the 

Town of Falmouth had my five buckets.  She returned them all cleaned up and ready for more compost.  If I ever see 

her again I plan to hail her as the DIRT GODDESS!   This occasion will be the last time we plant trees in Section 6 and cut 

brush in that section.  Hopefully the trees will shade out the sweet gale and reduce its intensity.  Sweet Gale is not 

shade tolerant.  The next and last area to receive a similar treatment will be Section 8, the closest section to Martin 

Road.  There is light at the end of the Tunnel.  

Future Quashnet Restoration Dates are:  February 16, March 15, and April 19 







Worm Hatch #5 

5/11/19: Today I didn’t feel like going, walking out onto the marsh in the full hot sun.  So I took a nap, and then had an early steak 

dinner with double-dark chocolate gelato for dessert—that should get me in the mood I thought?  I arrived late which is unusual 

for me, and then enjoyed a slow amble instead of the usual forced march. Upon arrival at 4:15 there were 3 or 4 stripers already 

swirling.  An hour and a half later as I was about to leave, there were about 30 fish busting away at the spawning worms.  After I 

caught and released 27 fish, I made myself stop—the largest was 26-inches.  The bigger fish should arrive soon, just in time for 

the late-May tide cycle.  Later, when I closed my eyes to go to sleep, all I saw was the vivid and animated vision of rise-form swirls 

dancing in my head.  

I was looking forward to hopefully finding my 11th worm hatch during May of 2019, and found my last one on May 27th.  I arrived 

at this location at 6 pm, and brought a beach chair along, because I might have to wait for a while.  I had planned to leave at 6:30 

if I did not see any encouraging signs, and go to another spot.  At 6:20, I saw a couple of swirls, and by 6:40 I saw the first few 

worms, so then I relaxed and waited for things to slowly develop as they sometimes do.  By 8 pm, I had caught 10 fish and I was 

quite satisfied with that.  Over a period of 

10 years, this was my 100th worm hatch, 

and it was fitting that it took place at the 

location of my first worm hatch ten years 

ago.  This was the 4th hatch within this salt 

pond so far this season, and this spot was 

about 150 yards from the entrance, and 

closer to the source of cold water.  With 

the 11 hatches this season, I was able to 

catch and released a total of 112 fish. 

Woody Mills 

Worm Hatch Inspector  

The rest of my outings, 1-4, and 6-10, can 

be read on Stripers Online on the Fly Fish-

ing board, now on page 9 or 10, titled 

Worm Hatch #5.   

Changes to CCTU’s board of directors: 

Michael Howard will be taking over as the treasurer. Thank you Michael for 

taking on this position and thank you Charlie Orr for your service as treasurer.  

Peter Schilling will be taking over as secretary. Thank you Peter for taking on 

this position and thank you Michael Howard for your service as secretary. 

CCTU would not exist without all of our volunteers...thank you all for your con-

tinued service.   





Four Pages of Handouts from Ted Patlen’s Presentation: 









Don’t look Now! By Paul Richards 

Sometimes you just don’t know who’s looking over your shoulder! 

Almost 30 years ago my wife, Joan, and I made a trip to Yellowstone.  Goals were to sightsee, view lots of wildlife and of course do 

some fishing.  I was flyfishing and Joan was spin fishing as it was before she became a very capable flyfisher on her own.  Of course, 

like any good tourist we did our due diligence regarding where to go for wildlife viewing and for fishing.  Based on that info we 

chose to stay in the cabins bordering Yellowstone Lake and very near Fishing Bridge spanning the Yellowstone River at its outlet 

from the Lake. 

Being so close to the Yellowstone River, that was to be one of my destinations while Joan continued on to the Hayden Valley to 

spot bison, elk et al.  Joan dropped me off at a well-known easy access point to the river known as Buffalo Ford.  That, adjacent to 

the road location, was written up as a good place to catch cutthroats.  Seemed ideal to me…..and about twenty other flyfishers on 

both sides of the river.  Good place to catch my first Cutt or so I thought.  I went about my business.  There were fish rising and 

cruising here and there, pretty exciting for a tenderfoot.  With all the fish and good weather conditions what more could I want, 

eh? 

I brought plenty of dry flies, nymphs, streamers.  I was ready, oh so ready!  Seems like the Cutts had other ideas though.  After 

about 15 minutes of flailing about, I took a few minutes to watch my new companions, the twenty others flailing about.  Lots of 

arm-waving exercise but nothing else.  Not a fish was seen impaling itself on a fly anywhere in sight. 

To my surprise I looked down and there was a beautiful Cutt finning away in the submarine wash of my waders, having a gay-ole 

time and paying no attention to me.  A light bulb went off.  Why not drop my fly so it drifts past the Cutt and watch the reaction.  

First fly----nothing.  Second fly----nothing.  Eighth fly-----nothing.  What happened to the” Cutts are easy to catch” I kept hearing 

while prepping for the trip.  I must admit though, I was totally engrossed doing my little fly drift,-change-fly, drift routine. 

Then it happened.  A flyfisherman across the Yellowstone started yelling at us and screaming, screaming something.  He was pretty 

animated but I didn’t know what all his antics meant.  When I was about to test my umpteenth fly drifting past the Cutt in my 

wake, I happen to look to my right.  Not 30 feet away was a bison that had ambled down from the woods to take a drink.  I froze.  

Visitors are told over and over again upon entering the park that the bison are wild animals and folks get gored every year.  Luckily 

I had been still playing with my little fishy friend and not flailing away with my fly rod.  Draping a flyline over and setting the hook 

into the fur/hide of a bison by me or one of the other adjacent fishers probably would have caused a reaction on its part!  I’ll never 

know.  I stayed still until it finished drinking and then retreated back across the road and into the woods. 

When I mentioned the incident to park staff at the local park store, they simply said that’s why it’s called “Buffalo Ford”, stupid! 

 

 



January Chapter Meeting 

 



What’s Inside Ted’s Fly Boxes? 
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